Minutes from PPG Meeting

Thursday 13th February 2014
Chair:


Mrs. L. Leggott, Lakeside Practice.
Attendees:

Mr. H. Connell

Invited: Dr Melanie Hinchcliffe



Mrs. A. Garner

(GP Lakeside Practice)



Mr. A. White                     Mr. Alan Jones




Mrs. S. Beynon

Apologies:

Mrs. H. Sanderson

Mr. W. Adams 



Ms. J. Riley

Mr. D. Astle 

	
	Introduction & Apologies
	

	
	The chair recognised apologies from those listed above and notes that there had been a change in the group.  Mrs Davies is no longer the Children’s Centre Manager at Askern Spa Spiders.  Her place has been taken by Gemma Howarth who is joined by Barbara Symonds and First Contact Practitioner and Clinical Director for Children and Young Families at RDaSH.  They have explained that they may not always be available for the meetings but will meet with me separately to discuss topics to feed into the group.  
Equally Mrs Helen Sanderson will remain in the group but input via email on the topics discussed due to work commitments.  The group thank her for her input.
	

	
	Minutes of the Last Meeting
	

	
	The minutes were found to be a true and accurate record of the previous meeting.
HSCIC, Care.Data:  LL explained to the group that some patients were becoming worried about the security of their information and talk had begun to worry them further that their details would be sold by the NHS to such as insurance companies.  This is not the case.  LL has placed on the Lakeside Website a list of frequently asked questions, the patient leaflet and a link to a video explaining all about the HSCIC plan to extract patient data and what it would be used for.

Post Meeting Note: The HSCIC have put the launch of Care.Data patient information extraction service on hold for six months until all issues have been resolved and patient confidence has been secured. LL.
	

	
	Input from Children & Young Families
	

	
	As explained in the introduction we have a change in the representatives for this section of the community.  LL had a meeting with Barbara Symmonds who runs a clinic from the Children’s Centre to discuss the reoccurring themes young parents normally discuss in her clinics about the service at Lakeside.  Parents were quite vocal in the fact there was nothing much for their children to be occupied with in the surgery, in either the waiting areas or the consulting rooms.  Lakeside would always encourage parents to interact with their children wherever they are but can understand the need for stimulation for children in the right setting.
Since this meeting LL and Kath Elwick (Reception Manager) have rearranged the waiting room furniture to allow a small play area with desk top toys and brightly coloured posters.
LL has agreed to provide Comments & Suggestion forms to Barbara for the young parents to complete.


	

	
	Practice Survey & Action Plan
	

	
	The results and report from the practice survey from Aug ’13 were discussed in the November PPG Meeting.  The group were asked if they agreed that the questions had in fact reflected the opinions and priorities of the group and of the patients.  Agreement that it had.
The group were also asked if the format of the questionnaire was acceptable.  Agreement that is was and it was requested that we continued to use the same format (and possibly survey company, CFEP) from this point on so the group had information to compare year on year.

The group were happy with the format the report came in from CFEP and found the information easy to read and understand.

The group were given a draft copy of an Action Plan drawn up by LL on which Lakeside were to work.  In principle this was agreed but the group understood that this also had to be passed by the GP partners. LL thanked the group for their comments and agreements.


	

	
	On-line Services
	

	
	LL briefed the group about the new on-line services now available to patients.  As well as a new SMS texting service to patients with reminders about booked and cancelled appointments.

Patients can now access a repeat prescription service and have access to live appointments that they can book themselves.  Access is via the Lakeside Practice website and can be access with a user name and password which is issued to the patient from the practice.

An article has been placed in the Norton and Askern Gazettes to get the message out to the community.


	

	
	Speaker –Dr Melanie Hinchcliffe
	

	
	The group welcomed Dr Hinchcliffe who began by explaining that Lakeside is in the process of becoming a training practice for other GPs in training.  This would mean that patients would see another person in their consultation but they would be asked if they were happy to proceed with them present.  Some consultations would be filmed for training purposes but again consent would be gained prior to the recording.

Updates in training would have to be regular so that training is relevant to the trainee. 
All this would have a positive effect on the practice as standards would rise as a result and even further improved patient care afforded to our patients.

Dr Hinchcliffe asked the group if they were aware of any issues or comments about the current service at the practice.

Discussion took place around the possibility of using the minor ops suite to perform small operations rather than patients going to Pontefract or Doncaster hospitals.

LL explained that Lakeside has use of it but would have to employ a GP with the necessary specialism.  Would not be appropriate for Lakeside to approach a clinic based out in DRI for example to come and use the facilities here.  Would have to go through the landlord’s agent for approval, booking and risk assessment etc.  Though this has been approached before but the facilities were deemed not equipped enough to cope with the demands of their surgery.
AJ suggested to the group that he and Roz Jones were responsible for the health and welfare for the community as part of their role.  Any issues can be discussed with them if it were deemed appropriate.  Would like to work closely with the group to help the prevention of illness.


	

	
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Discussion around Lakeside having a link to their website on the Norton and Askern Parish Council websites.  LL will look into this and if it can be done.

LL Will also see if there is a possibility of doing the same for Kirk Smeaton.

Mrs Garner wanted to share a timetable of classes for fitness and dancing held at Stapleton Dance & Fitness Studio.  LL will ensure that this is put up in the reception area.

	

	
	Close-Date & Time of Next Meeting
	

	
	LL Thanked the group for their attendance once again and welcomed the invited guests.  LL will send a copy of these minutes and associated information to everyone.  
If you have any questions at all, please don’t hesitate to contact me on 01302 703422 or via email on 
liz.leggott@gp-c86016.nhs.uk or liz.leggott@nhs.net
	

	
	Date & Time of Next Meeting:
Thursday 8th May 2014 at 4pm.  Please note change of date –Was originally planned for the 15th May.
Proposed meetings following for the year 2014:

Thursday 7th August at 4pm & 

Thursday 13th November at 4pm.
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